
    No         :   LTR-1000-209598 
 
    Da          te: 2018/09/30 
 
    Enc          l: No 

To: Mr.A.V.Vostrikov  

     Deputy General Director of Rusatom Service JSC for Operation Support –  

     ATEX JSC Managing Director   

 

Sub: Requesting a Specialist from AEP Company (clarification) 

 

Dear Sir, 

In reply to letter No. 340-01-20/1255 dated 18.09.2018, please be informed that 

your requested information have been send to you by letter No. LTR-1000-207887 

dated 08.09.2018 in detail. Meanwhile we emphasis that working program of the RF 

specialist on LPSA focuses on following major topics: 

 Review our provided technical documents needed in implementing BNPP 

LPSA and Risk monitoring program. 

 Review of PSA data recording and analysis software. 

 Review of our plan for conducting LPSA Level 1 , 2 for BNPP-1 

 Training of Risk-Spectrum PSA (and Risk-Watcher if possible) 

 Rendering special consultancy on implementation of LPSA program. 

The Risk-Spectrum PSA code is provided and installed in TAVANA Company and 

is ready to be used for PSA modeling. Moreover special PSA data recording and 

analysis software is developed in TAVANA Company which is needed to be verified 

properly. 

The required numbers of specialists depend on the technical level of them, 

but regarding to the volume and variety of above mentioned major topics, it seems 

two specialists is required for two weeks. 

 

Sincerely yours 

H.Ghaffari  

Bushehr NPP Manager and Managing Director  

                  


